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Friday 17th January 2025 
 

This week:  

Headteacher’s update 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  

After a busy week it already feels like we have been back at 

school for far longer than just two weeks.   

We would like to congratulate all those year five children who 

have been conquering fears, showing steely determination 

and demonstrating great progress, as the second week of their 

swimming course draws to a close. Keep it up: one more week 

to go.  

The children from EYFS had a truly “out of this world” experi-

ence when they welcomed Blast from the Past – spending 

their day with the infamous Neil Armstrong. Make sure you 

head to social media to see some of the photos from the day.  

We would like to take the opportunity to thank all of you who 

gave permission to take part in the national weights and 

measures data gathering session, which visited school this 

week. As with many of the national statistics which are gath-

ered, the greater the size of the data sample, the more useful 

the information is.  

Next week sees the return of Parent Forum: Thursday morning 

09:00. As ever, you are all invited to air views, discuss issues 

and contribute to the development of the school. We hope to 

see you there.  

We offer some encouragement to those brave and able math-

ematicians from Year 3 and Y4 who are off to join children 

from Oakwood and Beechwood at Bishop Cornish school in 

Saltash. The Aim High mathematics development day always 

promises an equal mix of challenge and satisfaction! Be amaz-

ing! The visit will take place on Monday and an update from 

the attendees will feature here next week.  

Thank you all for your ongoing support. We hope you have a 

wonderful weekend.  

Best wishes,  

Weston Mill Team  
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Attendance 

We are continuing to strive for our attendance target of 96% and are making some 

progress to achieving this and ensuring our children regularly attend school to achieve 

success.  If your child’s attendance is less than 90%, you will be asked to attend an at-

tendance meeting with Mrs Gleed  It is important that these meetings are attended to 

ensure that we are providing the right support for your child to continue to attend 

school regularly.  Our attendance policy can be accessed using the following link:   

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Policies  
   

A gentle reminder to parents that contact must be made with school on your child's 

first day of absence and each day until they return to school.  If you do not provide a 

reason for your child’s absence, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and 

could result in a penalty notice being issued by Plymouth City Council.  Arriving late 

for school after 9.10am will also be recorded as an unauthorised absence. 

 

Weekly attendance for 13th January to 17th January 

The UK Government expectation is 96%. We are striving for children to achieve this as 

there is a direct link between attendance and achievement . 

This week, our whole school attendance is 91.8% 

This week’s winners are : DUN Class  and MOZART Class. 

MOZART 93.0% 

PRICE 91.5% 

ZIMMER 90.0% 

BRITTEN 84.4% 

DUN 93.5% 

HOLST 92.0% 

TCHAIKOVSKY 93.1% 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/policies/666016


Celebrating Success 

Year  Value awards  Star Learners  

Nursery Ivy Roman 

Reception Harry Areya 

Year 1 Albie Agney 

Year 2 Ethan Freddy 

Year 3 Yasmina Lettie 

Year 4 Bella Cruiz 

Year 5 Elsie Mahima 

Year 6 Lexi Bobby 



Our Learning 

As part of our Money topic in Maths this week, we have 
learned that £1 is the same as 100p. The children in Year 2 
have been practising making a pound with coins and then 
writing the number sentences to prove it. Well done Zimmer 
class!  



School Uniform 

Please ensure that your child comes to school each day wearing the correct school 

uniform.  If you require additional items of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Lavers 

who will be more than happy to help from our spare uniform.   

here’s a 10% discount code for your parents to save money on uniform from MyClothing. 

  

Code = UNIFORM10% 

Expires = 31/03/2025  

https://myclothing.com/


School Uniform 
Update Below! 

Parents are reminded that their child should wear the correct PE uniform to 

school on their PE days.  We ask that children wear their school jumper/cardigan 

as part of their PE kit only. Hoodies are no longer permitted.  We appreciate 

your continued support and invite parents to speak with Mrs Lavers if they re-

quire any support for any items of uniform.   



Important Dates 

 

Class Assembly Dates 

 

 

Year 4 Friday 31st January 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 3 Friday 14th February2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 2 Friday 21st March 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year 1 Friday 4th April 2025 @ 9.15 

 

Year EYFS Friday 23rd May 2025 @ 9.15 



Important Dates 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

 

For all events and any changes click below: 

 

Weston Mill Community Primary Academy - Calendar  

 

 

https://www.westonmill.plymouth.sch.uk/web/calendar/930


Important Dates 



Important Dates 

Join us for the next PTFA Meeting on Friday, 31st January, at 9:00 AM in the library. 
 

It is a great opportunity to get involved, share ideas and support our school communi-
ty. Whether you're a regular attendee or new to the PTFA, everyone is welcome. We 
will be thinking about events we can plan for this term up until Easter. We look for-

ward to seeing you there! 



Important Dates 

Mozart Class parents are invited to share a story 

with your child on Thursday 30th January at 

2.30pm with Mrs Zoe Lavers. 



Important Dates 



Vacancy 



Vacancy 



Email Addresses to Remember 

Email Addresses to Remember 

Nursery j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk 

Reception n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 1 l.field@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 2 k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 3 j.tumilty@discoverymat.co.uk  

Year 4 j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 4 s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 5 a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk 

Year 6 l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk 

mailto:j.bulley@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:n.gray@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.field@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:k.kombostiotis@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.tumilty@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:j.butson@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:s.mann@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:a.hewlett@discoverymat.co.uk
mailto:l.wallace@discoverymat.co.uk


Family Support Team 

Mr Steve Mann 

Assistant Head of School 

Deputy Designated Lead 
for Safeguarding 

Safeguarding 

Behaviour 

Attendance 

Family Support 

Mrs Zoe Lavers 

Family Support worker 

First Contact to Signpost 

Parents 

Foodbank 

Courses for parents/Carers 

Services Families 

Community Support 

School Life 

Parents Questions & An-

swers 

Local Issues 

Coffee mornings 

Under 5 Group 

Mrs Becca Gleed 

Head of School 

Designated Lead for Safe-

guarding 

Education and Curriculum 

PTFA Contact 

Family Support 

Mrs Laura Harris 

INCO 

SEND Support 

SEND and Behaviour Sup-

port for Parents 

School Nurse Referrals 

DLA Applications 

GP Letters 



Lunch Menu 

Please note week 3 Friday will be fishfingers instead of fishcakes. 

Hot paninis will be available Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 

Cheese or Ham. 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Lunch Menu 



Head Lice 

 

 

Dear Parents 

RE: HEAD LICE 

Following a few cases of head lice at school, please use the information on this sheet when you look 

through your child’s hair. 

FOR THE FOLLOWING TREATMENT OF HEAD LICE WE ADIVSE THE FOLLOWING: - 

IT IS MUCH EASIER TO CHECK FOR HEAD LICE IF YOU HAVE WET HAIR. 

Wash your child’s hair and rinse. 

Put conditioner on the hair and comb through (roots to ends) with a head lice comb.  Rinse off 

conditioner as normal. 

If you find head lice, please repeat this every day for ten days.  You should 

then get rid of all the lice. 

Please repeat for each member of the family, if you find head lice. 

If you have big problems please visit your GP surgery, where they may prescribe lotion to treat. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT EGGS NEED TO BE TAKEN OUT ONE AT A TIME.  COMBS OR LOTION DO NOT GET 

RID OF THEM BECAUSE THEY ARE GLUED TO THE HAIR. 

 

Please see the NHS advice below for further information. 

Head lice and nits - NHS  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/


Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Any parents who missed the consenting process and still wish their child to have the flu vac-
cine, please ask  call  01392 342 678 and a consent form  can be completed over the phone 
and you will be assisted with booking into one of our community clinics to have the vaccina-
tion done. 

Anyone who has already completed a consent form and their child did not get the vaccine 
for any reason will automatically receive and email inviting them book into a community 
clinic. 


